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Scholarship Committee 
 
The Scholarship Committee wants all Philo 
members to know that this year’s scholarship 
candidates  are due by Friday Mach 27, 2015.  If 
you know of anyone who would benefit from this 
program please go to www.philoloveland.org and 
get a copy of the application form. 
 
Remember we give to both males and females 
and all ages for non-4 year degrees in 
technical/vocational degree/certificate programs.  
Awards have been given in the past for a great 
variety of educational opportunities such as but 
not limited to: training careers in health, 
business, legal, cosmetology, automotive repair, 
merchandising, childcare and police/firemen 
professions.   
 
The Scholarship Committee very much enjoys 
interviewing its applicants and that will take 
place on April 22 at the School Administration 
Building on Taft Ave. Sums of awards range 
from $500 to $1,500 and are given only for 
tuition.  Notification of awards will arrive by 
May 1, 2015. 
 
Contact Diane Bakel at bakeld@skybeam.com if 
you have any questions.   
 
Diane Bakel, Chairwoman, Scholarship 
Committee 
 

 

Database Changes to Update in   
        Your Yearbook… 

 
Betty Brammer:   Remove existing phone 
number, 556-3992 and replace with alternate 
phone number:  412-0465. 
 
Juanita Cisneros: new email-
juanitalvl@icloud.com 
 
Glenna Bliss Cook:  5953 Woodcliffe Drive, 
Windsor, Co. 80550.   Email has not changed 
   
Please verify correct email for Judy Grommon:  
jujukay43@yahoo.com  
  
Nelda Peterman: Resigned 
 
Karen Vinal: new email-vinalkaren@gmail.com 
 
Jan Wilson:  We are saddened to inform you that 
Jan passed away this month. 
 
Trudy Eckhardt and Peggy Pellizzari,  
Co-Chairwomen, Web Administration 
 
  

 
6:00 PM March 10 

The church will be open so committees can meet. 
 

This Month’s General Meeting 
7:00 PM Tuesday, March 10 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
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                      Message from the 
                      President 

 
 
“My suggestion would be to walk 
away from the 90% who don’t - and 
join the 10% who do.” - Jim Rohn 
 
The year is flying by as if driven by March winds! 
It is time to select the committees you wish to 
serve on and prepare to contribute your time and 
ideas to that committee. This year you can easily 
sign up online. More information on how to sign 
up is listed in this newsletter. 
 
We have many women in Philo that have 
tremendous leadership skills. We are looking for a 
couple of these talented members to step up to the 
incoming vice-president and recording secretary 
positions. 
 
If each of us take a turn serving as committee 
chairwomen as well as serving as board officers, 
the club will benefit from the many skills that we 
as a collective group possess. 
I look forward to to having all the committees, 
committee chairwomen and officer positions filled 
with eager participants within the next month! 
 
At the March general meeting Nita Starr will 
announce the prospective members. It is not too 
late to include a new member application but it 
must be turned in by April 1, 2015. 
 
Participation is the way to reap the most benefits 
from involvement in any organization. Be 
involved and have a great time doing it! 
 
All committee chairwomen: Please let me know 
a few days before our general meeting if you 
want to be listed on the agenda. 
 
“Some people want it to happen. 
Some wish it would happen. Others 
make it happen! - Michael Jordan 
 

I look forward to seeing all of you at the next 
general meeting, Tuesday, March 10th at 7:00 
p.m. The hall will be open at 6:00 p.m. for any 
committee that wants to meet before  the monthly 
meeting. 
 
Best Regards 
Judy Grommon, Philo president 2014-2015 
 
 

Sunshine Committee 
Report 
 
Cards sent to:  
 
A sympathy card was sent to Juanita Cisneros on 
the death of her father 
 
Mary Voggesser, Co-Chairwoman 
Marthann Dahlen, Co-Chairwoman 
Sunshine Committee 

 
Newsletter Info!! 
 
For future reference, here 
are the deadlines for 
submitting content for the monthly newsletters. 
Stay in touch! Send articles to me as a word 
document, or simply in the body of an email. Send 
to juanita@lpbroadband.net 
 
Please call if you have any questions. 
Juanita Cisneros 663-3642 
 
Philo Newsletter Calendar: 
Month   Content Deadline 
April   March 31 
May   April 28 
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From the Philo Scrapbooks 
Editor’s note: We are running the February and March 
Scrapbook articles in this newsletter. One article was 
inadvertently omitted last month.  
 
February 2015 
 
Philo members in the past celebrated Valentine’s 
Day by entertaining their husbands.  Three 
memorable evenings were described in the 
Reporter-Herald. 

 
In 1947, “A delightful Valentine party was given 
by the members of Philo club, Tuesday evening, 
for their husbands.  Stewart Case, who has charge 
of recreation at Colorado A & M college, arranged 
a varied and enjoyable program of games, 
contests, and square dances in which all 
participated with zest.” 

 
In 1962, Philo members entertained their 
husbands at a Valentine dinner at the Wayside Inn 
in Berthoud.  About 100 people attended.  The 
Loveland High School Band performed and 
students demonstrated current dances. [quite 
different from square dancing, I am sure] 

 
In 1964, “Hootenany at Philo University,” 
featured a smorgasbord for the husbands. “The 
program opened with a performance by the 
Cockroaches, Loveland’s answer to the Beatles.  
The trio, composed of Grant Ford, Fred Anderson, 
and John Lussenhop, performed with uke’ele 
accompaniment.” 

 
In the 1969-70 yearbook, the program for 
February 10 was called “The Dating Game.”  The 

description reads, “Wives date their husbands in a 
bold new version of the dating game.” 

 
I am not certain what to infer from the fact that 
“The Dating Game” was the last reference to a 
Philo Husbands Night in our scrapbooks! 
 
 
March 2015 
 
In the early years of Philo, one of the two March 
meetings was Guest Night.  Entertainment often 
featured high school choruses and theater groups 
as well as local dance studios.  At other times club 
members themselves would perform.   
  
In 1943 a style show was presented at Guest 
Night, “All This and Fashion, Too.”  Again in 
1947 fashions from the Duff store were modeled 
by club members on Guest Night.  The next year 
was the first of Philo’s Style Show, an annual 
event until 1982. 
  
There will be more about the style shows next 
month. 
  
 
HELP! I am looking for Member Directories 
from 1972-2006. I also welcome any news 
clippings, invitations, notes or other scrapbook 
type memorabilia. Thanks to Sue Lussenhop and 
Rita Harden for their recent contributions. Also, 
the 1991-1996 scrapbook is missing as well as 
ones from 2008 to the present.  
 
Linda Stangel, Historian 
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WEB CONNECTION - COMMITTEE SIGN UP 

Please Note:  One of Philo’s membership requirements is that every active member serves on a minimum of one 
committee.   

If you were a co-chair of a committee you will need to move to the chair position of that committee provided the 
chair vacates that position.  This allows for a trained person in the chair position. 

INSTRUCTIONS: 

1. Go on line to Philo’s “Members’ Only” page. 

(If you have never accessed the “Members’ Only” page, please contact Trudy Eckhardt 667-1455 
or Peggy Pellizzari 669-8744 for assistance.) 

2. Click on the “SIGNUP” icon to access the Philo Committee Signup.  

(Signup icon is located following Yearbook information.) 

3. The new page you see will be titled “Philo Committee Signup”. 

On this page you will see the words:  “Please select your name” with a box underneath. 

4. Click on the down arrow, (located on the right side of the box), and all Philo Members names will 
appear in an alphabetized list.   

5. Scroll down to your name.  
 

6. Click on your name. 
 

7. Your name now appears written in the box.  (If a different name other than your name appears in 
the box then reselect the correct name.  Your name is your password for you to drop or add your 
name to a committee.  Once your correct name appears, then proceed to step 8.) 
 

8. Click on the box that says “Next”.   

(The new page will say “Welcome __(with your name)___ ,and shows all committees with 
members.) 

a.  Please add and/or delete your name from committee memberships, by clicking on the 
checkboxes.  (These checkboxes are the outlined boxes located in the “drop me” or “add me” 
columns where changes can be made.   

b.  You will need to “drop” your name from committees that you served on in 2014 -2015 and do 
not wish to serve on for 2015-2016.  This will provide additional openings for other members to 
select.  You then can “drop” your name from a committee by clicking on the outlined box in the 
“drop me” column.  This change will not be visible until Step #9 when you “update” your changes. 
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c.  You then can “add” your name to a different committee as long as there is an opening by 
clicking on the outlined box in the “add me” column.)  This change will not be visible until Step #9 
when you “update” your changes.  

d.  If an opening is not currently available you can sign up for another committee and wait to see if 
there is an opening for your desired committee later. 

e.  Philo’s membership  only requires that you sign up for one committee, however you may sign up 
for more committees if you wish and there is room.  

9. After dropping /and or adding your name to committees scroll all the way to the bottom of the page 
and click the “update” button.  This will update your selections and show the list of committees 
again.   You can then verify that your name is removed or added to a committee and that what you 
selected is what you want.   

YOUR CHANGES WILL NOT BE SAVED UNTIL YOU CLICK ON THE 
“UPDATE” BUTTON. 

10. If you need to make additional changes, then repeat step 9.   
 

11. If you are satisfied with your changes, then click on the “NEXT” BUTTON TO FINALIZE 
YOUR SELECTION. 
 

12. A new page will say the number of committees you dropped and the number of committees that 
you added.  Then it will read “Any previous changes have been saved.  Thank you for updating 
your Philo committee participation .”  

You have completed the Philo committee signup for 2015-2016. 

Close the signup window/tab and close the Members Only window/tab. 

CONGRATULATIONS!  YOU HAVE SUCCESSFULLY SIGNED UP FOR 2015-2016 PHILO 
COMMITTEES. 

NOTE:  You can re-do a sign up as many times as you like during the sign up period. 
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Presenting the Philo Board of Officers for 2014-2015 
 
President   Judy Grommon 689-1451 jujukay43@yahoo.com 

Vice President  Nita Starr  667-1056 starrnova@aol.com   

Treasurer   Shellie Gutierrez 776-6961 szebra@comcast.net    

Corresponding Sec. Sue Lussenhop 663-0568 lussenhop5@comcast.net   

Recording Secretary  Sara Quale  461-0658 bsquale@msn.com  

Past President  Heather Morrison 290-9372 hmm1@pvhs.org   
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